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STATE OF CALIFORNIA - NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY Gavin Newsom. Governor

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION
1516 NINTH STREET

SACRAMENTO, CA 95814-6512
www.energy.ca.gov

April 5, 2019

James W. Crawford, Jr.

Malaga Power, LLC
13860 Ballantyne Corporate Place, Suite 300
Charlotte, NC 28277

Mr. Crawford,

Energy Commission staff acknowledges receipt of a letter docketed on April 2, 2019, by
Malaga Power, LLC (TN 227463) notifying the Energy Commission of the upstream
ownership change of the Malaga Power Plant (03-SPPE-02), formerly known as the
Kings River Conservation District Peaker Plant, as well as a change in operational
control to NAES Corporation. As noted in the docketed letter, NAES Corporation, as the
new Operations & Maintenance entity, will be responsible for any Conditions of
Exemption that may apply.

The former Kings River Conservation District Peaker Plant was issued an exemption
from the Energy Commission's licensing process in May 2004. Due to the exemption,
the requirements contained in California Code of Regulations, Title 20, Section 1769(b)
for a change of ownership or operational control do not apply, therefore, no petition is
required for the above noted changes.

Sincerely,

CHRISTINE ROOT

Compliance Office Manager
Siting, Transmission, & Environmental Protection Division




